Members of European Parliament

02th April, 2019 Kyev, Ukraine

In re: election of President in Ukraine

Dear ladies and gentlemen,

In March of this year the election of President have been in Ukraine. It will be the second tour on 21th of April.

We are a group of journalists and lawyers who have organized the Headquarters to counter election fraud. Our specialization is an election at the polling stations abroad of Ukraine.

During our activities, we found a number of violations of the law. These violations were recorded. Our team had filed complaints, as well as objections to the police and the court. We reported violations of electoral rights in the OSCE.

We are ready to provide video filming materials and documents.

Based on the provisions of the Association Agreement between Ukraine and the European Union, we ask you to find an opportunity for a personal meeting to discuss what happened. In case of agreement, we ask you to schedule meetings between April 15 and April 18 in the city of Strasbourg

Respectfully,

Dmytro Vasylets

Director of project

Lawyer of project

Andrey Høzhi